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CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

To:  Office of Planning and Research  

 State Clearinghouse 

 P.O. Box 3044, 1400 Tenth Street, Room 212 

 Sacramento, CA 95812-3044  

From:  Department of Toxic Substances Control 

 Permitting Division 

 8800 Cal Center Drive 

 Sacramento, CA 95826 

Subject:  Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with § 21108 of the Public Resources Code 

Project Title:  Demenno/Kerdoon dba World Oil Recycling 

State Clearinghouse Number:  1995031067 

Project Location:  2000 N. Alameda St., Compton, California 

County:  Los Angeles 

Project Applicant:  :  Demenno/Kerdoon dba World Oil Recycling 

Project Description: The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC), pursuant to 

authority granted under Division 4.5, California Code of Regulations, Title 22, Chapter 20 prepared an 

addendum to the previous Environmental Impact Report for a Class 1* Permit Modification to amend 

the existing Hazardous Waste Facility Permit at the Demenno/Kerdoon dba World Oil Recycling 

Facility (Facility).  The Class 1* Permit Modification will designate the existing batch tanks 701 

through 706 to be part of a newly designated Unit 13-B, previously included in the discussion of Unit 

13. The rest of Unit 13, the Oily Water Polishing Unit, will be designated Unit 13-A. The location, 

operation, and function of the tanks will remain unchanged. No changes in capacity, or construction 

will result from the designation. 

This project would not affect any aspect of the environment and requires no new construction. All 

additional activities will continue to be consistent with the Hazardous Waste Permit and will not result 

in physical changes. There are no proposed physical changes to the Facility that were not included in 

the previously certified EIR, for which the prepared addendum is updating.  

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-

described project on March 14, 2024, and has made the following determinations: 

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2. An Environmental Impact Report was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of 

CEQA. 

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of project approval by DTSC. 

4. A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan was not adopted for this project by DTSC. 
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5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project by DTSC. 

6. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA by DTSC. 

The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following 

location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 

Permitting Division 

8800 Cal Center Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95826 

Additional project information is available on EnviroStor:  www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public/ 

Contact Person 

Gary Hammond 

 

Contact Title 

Senior Hazardous Substances 

Engineer

Phone Number 

916-323-2833

Approver’s Signature: 

 

 

Date: 

March 14, 2024 

Approver’s Name 

Ryan Batty 

Approver’s Title 

Unit Chief 

Approver’s Phone Number 

(916) 823-7617
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